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For the attention of Managing Director and Quality Manager 
 
Scope/Applicability: 
All Maintenance, Repair and Overhaul (MRO) Suppliers and Partners within Rolls-Royce Civil 
Services and Business Aviation. 

 
Dear Supply Partner, 
 
Introduction:  
Following on from NTS 539 and the feedback from our supply chain, this NTS now communicates the 
final draft of a consolidated “SABRe MRO” document and further detail of the implementation plan. 
The purpose of the “SABRe MRO” document is to formally communicate the specific Rolls-Royce 
requirements and expectations to the Maintenance, Repair and Overhaul (MRO) external supply 
chain. 
 
Improvements in SABRe MRO include: 

• Dedicated requirements document for MRO 
• Using MRO regulatory requirements (PART 145) 

as a baseline/structure 
• Using AS9110 as the primary reference 
• Using applicable aerospace standards e.g.  

AS13100 where suitable for MRO 
• Focus on Rolls-Royce complimentary requirement 

hence reducing duplication 
 
For Rolls-Royce “Civil Services” and “Business Aviation” SABRe MRO replaces SABRe 3. 
The new SABRe MRO document is scheduled to become executive from 1st of April 2022. As a 
further step, it is planned, that “Defence” MRO activity will be included in in this SABRe MRO 
document in the future, but until advised otherwise SABRe 3 will remain applicable for Defence 
MRO activities. 
 
Communication of the final draft is via the Rolls-Royce Supplier Management Teams. The executive 
version will be published via the RR Supplier Portal. 
 
Action Required: 
Rolls-Royce “Civil Services” and “Business Aviation” MRO Suppliers and Partners are required to:  

• Review the SABRe MRO requirements and feedback questions or final concerns/comments to 
the Rolls-Royce MRO SABRe focal point; Stephen Brown via Stephen.Brown6@Rolls-Royce.com 
or via your respective Supplier Management Team by 22nd January 2022. 

• Assess your compliance to the “SABRe MRO” requirements and plan for compliance as of 1st April 
2022. 

 
NTS Category:    Authorised by: 
SABRe    Tendai Mutambirwa - Civil Services Senior Vice President – Quality
     Jens Hoepken - Director Quality Rolls-Royce Deutschland 
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